
The Weekly Wellspring 
       

           

 
 
 
 

Happenings in and around WPC 

Prayer Concerns & Joys  
George Brinkley, Amanda Pearson, Herbie Garman, Margy Boyer, 

Klainer, Linda Campbell,  Lucy Clark, Kristi Huber (within Margaret Nelson’s 
family), Eileen Haigh, Jerry Germroth, Jennifer O’Ferrell, Kenneth Towler (Liz Sollenberger’s 

’Ferrell’s brother) 

Those in Nursing/Health Care Facilities  Louise Grinstead, Shirley Lynn (Greenfield 
Woodstock); Mary Gwen Long, Margy Boyer (Pine Meadow); Bettie Hepner (Greenfield 
Reflections); Janet Einstein (Sunnyside)  

Corrymeela Peace Community (Northern Ireland) 

Woodstock Ministerial Association, Shenandoah Alliance for Shelter, 
Response, Bread of Life Food Pantry, Woodstock Clothes Closet, Brown Bag Blessing 

January 4: Amanda Pearson 

                   

BULLETIN FOLDERS  *Friday mornings at 11:00.  
Jan 3      Diane and Barry Cook 
Jan 10    Jane Runyon 
Jan 17    Linda Burnside 
 
 

SANCTUARY ASSISTANTS (during the week of) 
Dec 29    Sylvia Pearson 
Jan 5      Linda Burnside 
Jan 12    Jane Helms 
   
WOODSTOCK CLOTHES CLOSET 
 
 

BROWN BAG BLESSING (Tuesday)  
Dec 31  NO BROWN BAG BLESSING   
Jan 8    M. Johnston, S. Simons, B. Simons 
Jan 15  Irene Mertens, Dan Voss 
 
HEAD USHER   
Dec 29   Cindy Wilkins (Team 4) 
Jan 5     George Swecker (Team 5) 
Jan 12   Steve Simons (team 6) 
 
 
                    

Jessica Jones/Tiffany Newland 

Jessica Jones/Amanda Wiseley 

Susan Coffman, George Swecker, 
               

Weekly Scripture Readings 
 

Sunday, December 29 
1st Sunday after Christmas  
Morning: Pss. 96; 150  
Evening: Pss. 132; 97 1 Sam. 1:1–2, 7b–
28 Col. 1:9–20 Luke 2:22–40  
 
Monday, December 30 
Morning: Pss. 93; 145  
Evening: Pss. 89:1–18; 89:19–52  
1 Kings 17:17–24 3 John 1–15  
John 4:46–54  
 
Tuesday, December 31 
Morning: Pss. 98; 146  
Evening: Pss. 45; 96 1 Kings 3:5–14 
James 4:13–17; 5:7–11 John 5:1–15  
 
Wednesday, January 1 
Morning: Pss. 98; 147:1–11  
Evening: Pss. 99; 8 Isa. 62:1–5, 10–12 
Rev. 19:11–16 Matt. 1:18–25  
 
Thursday, January 2 
Morning: Pss. 48; 147:12–20  
Evening: Pss. 9; 29 1 Kings 19:1–8  
Eph. 4:1–16 John 6:1–14  
 
Friday, January 3 
Morning: Pss. 102; 148  
Evening: Pss. 130; 16 Amos 5:1–17  
Jude 1–16 Matt. 22:1–14  
 
Saturday, January 4 
Morning: Pss. 90; 149  
Evening: Pss. 80; 72 Amos 5:18–27  
Jude 17–25 Matt. 22:15–22  
 

Thy word is a lamp unto my feet 
and a light unto my path. 

Psalm 119 

Organist/Pianist 

Nursery Care Provider 

Assistant Treasurer 
Presb. Women Moderator 

The Presbyterian Preschool (459-8510) 
4-Star Preschool Experience for 3 and 4 year olds 
Stephanie Dysart - Director 
Emily Moore - Assistant  
Sarah Keefauver - Special Education Aide 
 
Cathy Gilbert - ESL Director  
Sarah Kalkbrenner - GED Director 
 
FaceBook “Like” us on Facebook at  
www.facebook.com/WoodstockPresbyterianChurch 
WiFi Connection : wstkpres 
Pastor Kate: katerascoe@yahoo.com/757-617-5374 

Some things to think about as we head 

into the  New Year! 

 

 

 



WHAT’S HAPPENING THIS WEEK

Sun.    Sunday School                               9:45am
Choir Practice                              10:30am    
Elders Pray                                 10:40 am

   Worship                                           11 am 
      Fellowship Hour                              12pm

Mon    Exercise Class                               9:30am
Tues.                      OFFICE  CLOSED/NO BBB        
Wed.   NEW YEAR
Thurs                                      OFFICE CLOSED

Building Use                                      4pm
Fri                                          OFFICE CLOSED

WPC @ Clothes Closet       2:30

    

 

Congregational Meeting 
The Session has called a congregational 
meeting during worship  on 
Sunday,  January 19, 2020 with a backup 
date of Sunday January 26, 2019.  The 
purpose of the meeting is to install the 
new class,  Class of 2022. Jane Runyon 
and George Shaffer will be installed and 
Steve Simons will be ordained and 
install. Please plan to join us! 
 

  GRIEF SHARE RECOVERY 
SUPPORT GROUP 

Receive encouragement & guidance as you 
cope with the death of a loved one. 
Group discussions are confidential in this 
weekly gathering of support for those 
grieving the loss of a loved one.  
Group meets each Monday evening from 
6:30 – 8:30 pm, Jan. 13, 2029 – April 6, 
2020 at Woodstock UMC in the church 
lounge. Advance registration is not required 
but helps ensure adequate materials are 
available.  
If you have questions please call 540-459-
4144 and/or visit: www.griefshare.org 
Woodstock UMC is located to the left of the 
Woodstock Post Office at 156 S. 
Muhlenberg St, Woodstock , VA. 
Open to All. No cost. Join anytime. 

 

Summary of the WPC Session Meeting 
Sunday, November 10, 2019 at 12:30 p.m. 

The Session of the Woodstock Presbyterian 
Church, Woodstock, Virginia, met for its 
regularly stated meeting on Sunday, 
November 10, 2019 at 12:30 p.m. in the 

The Clerk of Session, Heather Ashley 
announced the donation of a fireproof safe of 
our choosing by Loretta Lantz.  The gift was 
warmly received and the Clerk work to Secure 
a safe for church records. The donation was 

announced the resignation of Elder 
Diane Cook from the Session due to health 

With the anticipated update in 
church bylaws to have class sizes reduced to 
three, there was no need to fill her position.   
Reverend Rascoe gave written reports and also 
spoke about the mission trip Baja Mexico and 
shared her plans to join in July 2020. The 
mission hopes to fill this year’s camp with 

Shenandoah Presbytery volunteers. 
She asked that we consider participating. 
The Session reviewed the draft Employee 
Handbook rom the Personnel 

Information was received on the 
need to recreate documents and update staff 

duties. Having received the notice 
that Cindy Isner will retire at the end of 
December, her custodian position has been 

Treasurer Jennifer presented the budget 
The Session asked questions and 

expressed the desire to update the categories to 
better reflect what they are used for as well as 
who is in control of that account.   Reverend 
Rascoe asked that Session members email 
Treasurer Saeler regarding what they would 
like her to take into account when working on 
clarification as she works to make the budget 
user friendly in the new year. The Session 

Reverend Rascoe spoke with Pastor 
Jacob Kave regarding getting MMA 
students to church. The Session agreed 
we should add WPC to the list of 
churches students could choose for 
Sunday service. This was received as 
information. We seek volunteers to offer 
rides to those students. 
Elder Marageret Nelson made a motion 
to approve collection of The Christmas 
Joy Offering and that the church office 
distribute the materials during the 
Advent season.  The motion was 
seconded and The Session unanimously 
approved.  
Clerk of Session Heather Ashley 
reported on the Membership Roll 
Committee's research into the current 
status of members.  Elders Morgan 
Saeler and Jane Runyon took turns 
looking at the roll, referred to the Book 
of Order as to what constitutes 
membership and created and “inactive” 
list which should receive a letter asking 
intention. Elders helped to edit the 
inactive list. The Session received this as 
information and would like to see the 
final inactive list and the letter before 
proceeding.   
There being no further business, 
Reverend Rascoe closed in prayer.  The 
meeting adjourned at 2:30pm. 
Respectfully submitted by Clerk of the 
Session- Heather Ashley 
 
 

Many thanks to Rev. 
Karen Caspersen for 
stepping in at the last 
minute and leading us 
in worship today! 

 

 

 
Masterworks Chorus 
Auditions for the 
spring season will be 
held Saturday, Jan11 
from 10:00 A.M. until 
Noon at Emanuel 
Lutheran Church in Woodstock and from 
2:00 until 4:00 at Manor Memorial 
Methodist Church in New 
Market.  Interested singers need to arrive 
any time during those hours with a familiar 
song to sing. Rehearsals are on Monday 
night at three different locations and 
concerts will be held Mother
weekend.  For more information, or if you 
are interested and the date does not suit, 
please email szanes@aol.com
 

 

The Office Will Be Closed

Tuesday, December 31st

January 6th.

If there are any emergencies, 

please contact Heather Ashley at:

clerkofsessionwpc@gmail.com

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.griefshare.org/
mailto:szanes@aol.com

